Page 2 of 8

Ratified

[image: image4.png]Healthy



                 Aston and Cote Church of England Primary School
[image: image5.png]”é’ﬁ’) i&e)\g‘;



            Cote Road

[image: image6.jpg]S
7{7% N- WOSSP

WEST OXFORDSHIRE SCHOOL SPORT PARTNERSHIP



            Aston

            Bampton

            Oxfordshire
            OX18 2DU
Tel: 01993 850435
Fax: 01993 851915
[image: image7.jpg]


Email: office.3120@aston-and-cote.oxon.sch.uk
Website:  www. aston-and-cote.oxon.sch.uk
Headteacher: Mrs Fiona Taylor
Minutes of the virtual Meeting of the full Governing Body held 
on Monday 8th June – commencing 7.00 pm 
Present:
David Chadwick (DC)


Parent Governor

(left at 8.35 pm)
Melody Chadwick (MC)


Staff Governor

(left at 8.35 pm)

Joe Cox (JC)



Parent Governor
Peter Dempsey (PD)


LA Governor
Claudia Harris (CH)


Co-opted Governor (Chair)
Edward Steele (ES)


Foundation Governor
Fiona Taylor (FT)



Headteacher
Philip Wilson (PW)



Parent Governor
In attendance:
Harriet Cornell (HC)


School Business Manager

Lucy Dickinson (LD)


Clerk
	Item and description
	Actions

	59.20 - Welcome and apologies

	CH welcomed Governors to the meeting. Apologies were received and accepted from Janice Collier (JColl: Foundation Governor). The meeting was quorate (8 Governors present of 9 in post) and was opened at 7.07pm by CH.
	

	60.20 – Notification of any urgent business

	None
	

	61.20 – Declaration of interests including update to the register

	DC and MC declared an interest in the staffing item (68.20) and left the meeting at 8.35pm.
	

	62.20 – Approval of minutes of the meetings held on 20 April and 18 May and matters arising

	The minutes had been circulated via Governor Hub. Both sets of minutes were approved – CH to sign and leave copies at the school. 
Matters arising: a second Governor to undertake Safer Recruitment training in addition to CH.
	CH

Govs

	63.20 – School reopening

	The Risk Assessment and new policies/appendixes related to reopening during the Covid-19 outbreak had been circulated via Governor Hub, and some questions had been raised individually by Governors and resolved in advance of this meeting. Governors asked:
Q. Are these policies designed to address the current small-scale reopening (to Reception, Years 1 and 6 and Key Worker children), and what will happen if the whole school is asked to reopen to more or all pupils?

A. Yes, it is clear that the Social Distancing policy, for example, is only workable for the current numbers and a new set of policies would need to be written to cover wider reopening.

Q. How many places are still available, or is the school already at capacity?

A. Staff have been organising further classrooms (such as Holywell) to allow additional capacity from next week, and the ICT suite is available but has not yet been reorganised. However, there are also staffing limitations, especially with regards to the restrictions on the different bubbles (see later discussion). If the school reaches capacity, they will have to prioritise (giving top priority to key worker children) and may have to drop bubbles.
Q. Has the number of key worker children remained stable?

A. Yes, but they are not all coming in everyday – 6 children are in daily out of 15. FT thinks it is unlikely that this group will go over capacity, and noted again that the ICT suite could also be used.

The policies were agreed by Governors – CH to sign and give copies to FT for filing.
	CH

	64.20 – HT report

	FT cautioned that the preparation days originally described as Inset days, and included in her report as exceptional closure days should correctly be called phased reopening days, as key worker children were offered places. Current numbers are 30-35 for the days when Reception and Year 1 (plus key worker children) are attending, and 20-25 for the days when Year 6 (plus key worker children) are in school. It is anticipated that this will increase from next week, depending on discussions about how to manage larger numbers within the current guidelines. FT said that many parents were keen to know about plans going forward, and the school would like to send out a letter to parents to help them plan, while being clear that anything sent out at this point could be subject to immediate change. This letter would still only apply to plans for Reception, Year 1 and Year 6, as other year groups have not yet been included in Government guidance. Any larger scale changes would require time to carry out new risk assessments. Governors felt that the letter should address the next two weeks only, and be clear on the caveats.
The children in eligible groups are currently in for 2-3 days per week. Governors discussed the potential for increasing this for some year groups. There are an additional 3 children who would like to join the Nursery next week, and the possibility of having one bubble in on Monday and Tuesday, with a deep clean on Wednesday and a new bubble on Thursday and Friday. Likewise, there are additional children who would like to come into Windmill 2 which would take this group over the allowed bubble size. Governors debated the potential teaching arrangements (noting that it was against the guidance to have one member of staff in contact with two different bubbles over the course of the week) and agreed the following:

FT to find out if a supply teacher who had not worked elsewhere in the past 2 weeks would be available from Monday (15 June) until the end of term, and if OCC would give official approval to moving existing staff to a new bubble (to remain there from this point forward). Subject to both of these conditions being met, the school will open two additional bubbles in Windmills 1 and 2 (to give a total capacity of 16 in each). There will not need to be an additional bubble in Year 6. 
Governors asked:

Q. How are staff feeling about the reopening and current situation?

A. FT said there were a mixture of responses – some are very happy to be back, but some are also finding the new set-up stressful.

Q. The new Safeguarding arrangements seem to be very thorough, is there anything else which needs to be considered?

A. CH said that she had visited the school and discussed the reopening and arrangements before the phased increase beyond key worker children began, and had been reassured by the detailed planning.

Q. The staffing section also includes information on staff returning from maternity leave in July, could this help in supporting further reopening?
A. Possibly – Michelle East will return on 1 July and could also be an option for teaching a new bubble at this point if the supply teacher option is not possible.

Q. How are the youngest children coping with the separation from the rest of school and new arrangements?

A. MC explained that the curriculum for the EYFS is very separate anyway, and the children are used to having separate playtimes etc. She said that the children seem very happy to be back.

Three staff members are self-isolating: one will return on Monday and will be deployed higher up the school. The other two have family or personal reasons for continuing to work remotely.

Governors asked about preschool numbers for September – HC said there would be at least 20 children starting.

Governors asked to record a formal thanks and goodbye to Mrs Souter, who is relocating.
	

	65.20– Preschool legal handover document

	The documents had been circulated for information – CH will sign and get JC to countersign. 
	CH, JC

	66.20 – Head teacher’s appraisal

	The mid-year and end of year reviews can no longer take place live – PW, PD and CH to have a virtual meeting with FT in July, and CH to contact the external advisor (David Burrows) to set up a meeting date in October.
	PW, PD, CH, FT
CH

	67.20 – Budget update

	HC had recirculated revised figures following LS’s decision to leave. The forecast has improved, but the savings on supply costs listed were not actually as much as £10k, as there were some additional staffing costs (for extra hours). There has also been a loss in early years fees of around £6k. Governors asked if the school can claim for loss of earnings, and HC reminded them that she is keeping a spreadsheet and claim form which will include the loss in fees. Any claim will be subject to the local audit, and since the guidelines so far have only covered items such as cleaning costs, it is not obvious what other losses or costs will be permitted, or when the claim can be submitted. HC has also been cautious about other income such as secondment contributions and donations (FACs fundraising), as it is not clear if either of these will be possible this year (although this would be evened out by not spending). Governors asked:
Q. Is the reduction in TA hours fixed?

A. No, this is a fluid situation and is a prediction rather than definitive.
	

	68.20 - Staffing

	FT said that she would like to go ahead and advertise for the replacement caretaker at Grade 4 level. Governors discussed the additional work which John Haskell had been able to do (including PATs- portable appliance testing), risk assessments and COSHH assessments) and the possible costs if the school needs to get in external help. JH may be willing to continue with PATs, but not the risk assessments as he would need to be in too frequently. Governors agreed that the advert should go out, but that there would be some flexibility depending on candidates. The possibility of approaching JH to become a Governor was also discussed.
(8.35 pm: DC and MC left the meeting)

Part 2 confidential minutes – see separate minutes
	

	69.20 – Date of next meetings and SDP discussion

	The final meeting for the year will remain on Monday 13 July at 7 pm (Staff and SDP planning). It was noted that parts of the SDP will not be completed due to the Covid-19 school closure, and suggested that some items may move to next year. FT agreed to produce a report in advance of the July meeting to look at what has been completed in each section of the SDP, possibly with a view to extending the current SDP to Easter 2021, and writing a new one to run for 4 terms from Easter 2021 to Summer 2022. This report would look at urgency, relevance etc. of each section and help inform planning.
	


The meeting closed at 8.50 pm. 
	Documents for the meeting
	Sent by
	Date on Gov. Hub

	Agenda
	LD
	3 June 2020

	Minutes of FGB meeting on 20 April 2020
	LD
	21 April 2020

	Minutes of EGB meeting on 18 May 2020
	LD
	3 June 2020

	Covid 19 reopening Risk Assessment
	FT (email)
	3 June 2020

	Covid 19 Social Distancing policy
	LD
	3 June 2020

	Covid 19 Safeguarding annex
	LD
	3 June 2020

	Bereavement Policy
	LD
	3 June 2020

	Headteacher’s report
	FT
	3 June 2020

	Finance report and budget monitoring spreadsheets
	LD
	5 June 2020

	Preschool legal documents
	LD
	6 June 2020
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